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November 19, 2020
Quote of the Week:
“You just can't beat the person who never gives up.”
~ Babe Ruth
 
Dear RH McGregor Families,
Please see below for this week's updates:
Friday, November 20th - PA Day 
Please note Friday, November 20th is a P.A. Day for parent/teacher interviews and there will not be classes for students.
See you on Monday! 
Public Health Reminders
Toronto Public Health (TPH) has stated we all need to work together and put forth our best efforts to reduce contact with individuals outside our households due to the increasing rates of COVID 19 in the community, in addition to continuing to practise social distancing, mask wearing, and hand hygiene.
Please see the TPH updates below:
Key points to keep in mind
1. Social gatherings should only be with those you live with and/or 1 or 2 essential supports
1. Restrict close contacts only to those you live with and your essential supports
1. Limit in-person activities outside the home to essential activities only – going to work or school, health care, shopping for your household and health needs, and getting exercise and physical activity
https://www.toronto.ca/home/covid-19/covid-19-reopening-recovery-rebuild/covid-19-reopening-guidelines-for-businesses-organizations/
 
A Message from the YMCA Regarding the Yard After School
After school, the YMCA program is outside with the children.  There are 7 groups, and they need to remain separate, in their cohorts.  You will see them on the field.  Please be mindful not to be in close proximity to any of the groups when you and your child are using the field.  The YMCA appreciates your understanding in this matter.”
 
Bulletin Boards Around RH!
 Recipe for Peace 
Watercolour Poppies 
 
Early French Immersion Program - Application Information  
For families interested in the Toronto District School Board's Early French Immersion Program (begins in Senior Kindergarten), we offer an online process to apply. Attached please find an important information package.
To apply for the Early French Immersion Program (SK entry) for September 2021, applications must be completed online between November 2 and November 27, 2020.
An offer of placement in the program (not a specific school) is guaranteed to all on-time applicants and will be made in the weeks following the close of the application window.
Please note: Families with an older sibling currently enrolled in the same French program and who will be in attendance next year are still required to complete an online application for the new student. Please select the “sibling option” within the online application.
For more information about the Early French Immersion (SK) application process, please join us for a Virtual Information Session on one of the following dates:
1. November 2, 2020, 7 p.m.
1. November 12, 2020, 7 p.m.
1. November 19, 2020, 10 a.m.
For more information about French as a Second Language programs, the application process and important dates, please visit www.tdsb.on.ca/french.
 
School Council Updates
Call for Class Parents
Parent and School Council (PSC) are looking for class parents. Class parents play an important role at RH McGregor: they help to support and build community within the classroom as well as foster communication between the classroom families and the PSC. If you are interested in becoming a class parent for your child’s class please email RHClassParent@gmail.com stating the teacher’s name, grade and room number.  
Pizza Lunch Refunds 
Earlier this year, information was sent to families about how to request a refund of the pizza lunch monies for lunches that could not be fulfilled as a result of the school closure. 
To date, we have not heard from many families about whether they wish to have their fundraiser contributions refunded or donated, despite reaching out by various channels. We appreciate how hectic life has been with the addition of a pandemic, and that there was significant email volume both before and after the start of the school year from both the school and the TDSB. 
As such, we are putting out one final call for refunds. Please email Mcgregor.matters@gmail.com to request a refund if you wish to do so by not later than Friday, November 13th. 
Refunds will be issued via a cheque in the mail. 
If we do not receive a request for a refund, please know that the contributions will be put to use by parent council to make several purchases this year to benefit your children and their teachers, including voice amplifiers and water filling stations. 
Do you have any questions for the MGH School Outreach Team?
We are in the process of organizing a virtual session for the RH McGregor parent community with the Michael Garron Hospital school outreach team (exact date TBD). They recently came in to do a session with our school staff which they found very helpful!
This is a great opportunity to ask any questions that you may have to those working within the healthcare system. Some of the areas that they covered in the staff presentation included: how to keep the classrooms safe, protocol around positive COVID cases and mask wearing.  Please submit your questions here - https://forms.gle/Uxs5RN4gsAipJ75a7 by Friday, November 13th.  
Next Parent and School Council Meeting
December 9, 7 p.m. via Zoom - link to be shared closer to the date.
 
Parent/Caregiver/Teacher Resources
1.      Most recent Psychology Newsletter (Hearts and Minds).  This month the Newsletter speaks to ADHD, Executive Functioning and related topics.  Hearts and Minds Newsletter - November 2020 
2.      PDF from School Mental Health Ontario of activities caregivers can do with their children at home to manage stress and support mental and emotional health.Parent Activities to Support Mental Health   Also accessible online at https://smho-smso.ca/blog/12-easy-and-fun-mental-health-practices-to-try-with-your-children-at-home/


Mark Your Calendars for the PIAC Annual Parent Conference!
PIAC invites all parents and caregivers to take part in our 14th annual parent conference – Ready. Set. Engage! Navigating the School Year Together – in partnership with TDSB.
Join us in our first-ever virtual conference on November 21 and 22 for two days of workshops for parents and school councils. Connect with others from across TDSB as we adapt to a new educational landscape and school year unlike any we have experienced before.
Learn more at: www.tdsb.on.ca/Community/How-to-Get-Involved/Conferences/PIAC-Conference
Registration opens soon!
 
Covid Testing Sites in East Toronto
Testing Sites 
 
Influenza Vaccine Information
We have received notice the Flu Clinics scheduled at South Riverdale Community Health Centre for Saturday November 21 and 28 have been cancelled due to a city wide vaccine shortage.
 
Influenza Fact Sheet - City of Toronto 
